
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 6th December 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am writing to you to follow up from the letter I sent this morning from Julia 

Weldon, the Director on Public Health.  

Having received notification of more than 1 positive COVID-19 case within the 

school community, I have carried out tougher risk assessments and sought 

further guidance and advice from the Public Health Team. This has led me to 

the difficult decision to cancel the live performances of the KS1 and Foundation 

Stage Nativity performances this week.  

The children will still have the opportunity to performance them to a small 

audience of the school community which we will record and share on Google 

Classroom for your viewing. More details of this will follow in the coming days. 

 

As I sure you can appreciate, this is not a decision I have taken lightly but the 

health and safety of all members of our school community, including children, 

staff and parents, is paramount.  

It is hard to get the balance right between keeping people safe from COVID 

and making sure our children can have the best school experience possible 

but inviting people into school will increase risk and may result in people being 

poorly over the Christmas break. Something which I wish to avoid.  

 

We hope that we can organise other events in the Spring term where we can 

invite you into school to showcase your children’s fantastic work and share 

their learning with you. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support, 

 

 

 

Mrs S Woodmansey 

Head of School 

 
 
 


